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Executive Board Meeting June 18, 2020, via Zoom
President Carol Proven called the meeting to order at 7:15 p.m. 
Calling in: Carol Proven, Barbara Amster, Lorraine Schooner, Carol Noggle, Janet Gorn, Miggy Strano, Cheryl Saggers and Barbara Greiling
Minutes: Minutes of the May board meeting were approved. 
Treasurer’s report: Lorraine Schooner reported that dues were received from members, bringing the General Fund balance to $12,208.42 at the end of May. 
Membership:  Jessie Barringer reported that membership renewal reminders were sent to 45 members on June 15. Forty members have renewed or joined, including three household memberships. 
League Council: Several members participated in the Virginia League Council via Zoom on June 6. Congratulations to Carol Noggle, who received a special award for her service to the League. 
Elections:  Carol Noggle reported that all of the congressional candidates in the 1st and 11th Districts have responded for VOTE411 ahead of the June 23 primary. Three of five candidates responded in the 5th District. Only one Senate candidate has responded. Reponses were also received from three of four candidates in the Manassas City election. 
SQUINT: Five members have signed up to participate in the SQUINT program targeting voter misinformation on social media. Interested members should contact Judy Hingle.

Communications: The Fauquier and Prince William Times published a letter to the editor from Barbara Amster, on behalf of the League, explaining the procedure for absentee voting and listing the hours for early voting ahead of the June 23 primary election. 
Community events: Barbara Amster reported that she displayed the League banner at a Black Lives Matter protest in Fauquier County. Members also attended a peaceful walk in support of BLM on June 12 in Haymarket. Carol Proven addressed the group at the park to encourage voter registration and voting. On June 16 Carol Proven and Carol Noggle attended a PRIDE event at the Sean Connaughton Plaza behind the McCoart Building. Carol Proven spoke to the outdoor group noting the recent Supreme Court decision to protect LBGTQ rights. She encouraged attendees to use VOTE411 for election and candidate information.
Annual meeting: About 30 people participated in the online annual meeting on May 21. Julia Tanner and Lisa Koteen Gerchick gave an informative overview of voting laws passed by the General Assembly.
Affordable Housing Study: The board agreed to hold an online membership meeting July 23 at 7 p.m. Miggy Strano will present the findings of the state League’s Affordable Housing Study. She will also ask for volunteers to review the study. 
Voter registration training: Virtual voter registration training will be held on June 27 from 10 a.m.  to 12:30 p.m. Register via Signup Genius. 
Carol Proven and Miggy Strano are exploring accessing websites with data about registered and unregistered voters. One database contains addresses that have no voters registered as living there. With that information, the League could organize a postcard-writing campaign, offering information about online registration and Vote411.
LWVUS Convention: The convention will be held online June 25-27. It is free to observers. 
Election Study Group: Volunteers are needed for the second phase of the state study group. Subcommittees will examine ranked-choice voting and voter suppression.
Website:  The League needs a website manager. Anyone who is intereseted should contact Carol Proven. 
Book discussion: We will meet July 13, 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Effingham Manor Winery, Nokesville, to discuss The Boy Crisis: Why Our Boys Are Struggling and What We Can Do About It. Register on Signup Genius.
.The next board meeting will be July 21 at 7 p.m. via Zoom
The meeting was adjourned at 8:46 p.m.
Submitted by Barbara Greiling



